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A THOUGHT FROM PASTOR G. 
 
Can you picture yourself living in a big house, driving a big car, having a vacation home in 
Florida?  How about winning $5,000 a week forever? 
 
Make no mistake, this "Forever" prize could create a legacy of financial freedom for your 
family. If you win, you'll receive weekly checks for $5,OOO for the rest of your life, and after 
that, someone of your choosing would continue to receive weekly $5,OOO checks for the 
rest of their life! 
 
ñTell me more!ò you say.   
 
To qualify you must be a member in good standing of Union Lutheran Church.  
 
ñHey, is this for real?ò 
 
Well, no it isnôt, but if it were, and people heard about it, what do you think that would do for 
our congregationôs membership and attendance? 
 
ñWeôd easily double, triple, maybe even quadruple it.ò 
 
I think youôre right.  Weôd have SRO (standing-room-only) on Sunday mornings. 
 
But then I wonder why we donôt already have SRO.  After all, the message we have been 
proclaiming for 2,000 years is a forever message.  And itôs real! Itôs a message that gives 
us eternal security and itôs free ï for life ï and after life!  And we can pass it on to our family 
and friends.  We call it ñgood newsò (the gospel) but in reality itôs even better than that.  Itôs 
best news ever! Itôs what we celebrate every time we gather for worship. Youôd think people 
would flock to ULC, trampling the greeters as they rushed in through the front doors. 
 
Maybe we havenôt done a good enough job in conveying our message.  Maybe we havenôt 
been serious about telling others what wonderful news we have.  If you havenôt shared the 
story of Jesus recently, think about doing it sometime this week.  Reach out to a friend, co-
worker, or family member and invite them to join us for worship next Sunday. 
 
Tell them this is an offer that never expires.  Itôs forever! 
 
      The Rev. Dr. Herb Gifford 
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February  2018  
Church Council Newsé 
By Cathy Shaffer  
         Assistant to the Pastor  
 
× Contributions to date are lower than last YTD by 

4%, and the expenses are up by 1.7%.  Please 

continue to support the ministries of ULC!  

Annual financial audit found all accounts in 

balance. 

× Matt Querio received approval to begin an Eagle 

Scout Project ï (build gaga ball pit) 

× Reviewed Pastoral/Staff Transition 

× Discussed proposal to replace 2 HVAC units ï 

sent to Stewardship Committee for input 

× Worship/Music Committee transitioning to a 

blended worship service incorporating traditional 

& contemporary songs until we are ready to 

resume a 2 worship service schedule 

× Attendance of the monthly Rejoicing Spirits 

service is decreasing.  Council decided to monitor 

until May and address future of service. 

× Next Council meeting is Monday, March 19 at 

7:00 PM.  All members are welcome to attend. 

 

Fr om the Director of  

Music Ministries   
By Susan Hartney  

 
Lent has been referred to as a season of 

restrained celebration.  Traditionally a 

season of penitence, it is a disciplined 

time of reflection and contemplation, with some of 

the faithful fasting to remember the suffering of Jesus 

on the cross. 

 

Pope Francis gives us another perspective on fasting: 

 

¶ Fast from hurting words and say kind words. 

¶ Fast from sadness and be filled with gratitude. 

¶ Fast from anger and be filled with patience. 

¶ Fast from pessimism and be filled with hope. 

¶ Fast from worries and have trust in God. 

¶ Fast from complaints and contemplate simplicity. 

¶ Fast from pressure and be prayerful. 

¶ Fast from bitterness and fill your heart with joy. 

¶ Fast from selfishness and be compassionate to 

others. 

¶ Fast from grudges and be reconciled. 

¶ Fast from words and be silent so you can listen. 

 

Instead of abstaining from foods or activities we 

enjoy, Pope Francis suggests that we fast from hurtful 

or damaging behaviors and develop what is called an 

ñattitude of gratitudeò.  May your Lent be filled with 

preparation and expectation for the joy that is Easter! 

 

 
PROCESSION OF CHILDRENõS 

CLOTHING  

 

People spread their clothing to honor 
Jesus.  We, too, will spread clothing to 
honor Jesus and provide for the needs of 

others.  On Palm Sunday, March 25, 
childrenôs clothing will be spread down the 

center aisle.   
 

Allentown School District  
NEEDED:  boys & girls blue uniform p ants, 
navy blue in sizes 7, 8 , 10 , 12 ; boys 

winter coats, deeply discounted right now; 
underwear and socks.  

 
The Clothes Clos et, St. Lukeôs 
Lutheran Church, Allentown   

NEEDED: all sorts of childrenôs clothing: 
school uniforms ï girls & boys , sizes 5 ï 

10: navy blue pants; 3 -button white or 
light blue short -sleeved polo - type shirts; 
long -sleeved cardigan sweaters,  navy, 

white, light blue.  
 

Gifts of clothing may be brought to the 
church on or before Palm Sunday.  If you 
prefer to give a  moneta ry gift, please use 

a Pew Envelope marking it Childrenôs 
Clothing.  Appropriate articles will be 

purchased and available to be spread on 
Palm Sunday.  

http://80skiparty.com/palm-sunday-photos-free/
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Happy Hour Gang  
By Cathy Shaffer  

 

One of the best kept ñsecretsò of ULC is our 

ñHappy Hour Gangò.  Whatôs it all about you may 

ask... 

 

Happy Hour is a gathering of adults who vary from 

week to week (Come one week a month or come 

every week ï it doesnôt matter).  We enjoy discussion.  

Share your view if you like or sit and listen to others 

(no pressure to share).  All viewpoints are respectfully 

accepted! Join us in Rooms 202. 
 

March  2018  
Happy Hour Schedule  

 

March 4 & 11 ï Doug Kuhlman will be leading a 

discussion about World Religions.  Letôs focus on the 

similarities and differences among different world 

religions compared to Christianity. 

 

March 18 & 25 ï Kim Kuhlman will be discussing the 

progression of worship music in the church with a 

focus on what is currently available.  Some of it will 

be praise and worship, but some of it will be just for 

everyday listening as well.  Join us! 
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The Learning Ark  
Christian Preschool  
By Jackie Bucks, Director 

 
 

Even though it is still February as I write 

this article, this month has given us a 

touch of spring!  The first robin of the 

season appeared on our front lawn and 

next week promises wa rmer weather 

after a weekend of snow!  At preschool we 

teach the seasons with the following 

poem, òWinter, Spring, Summer, Fall, we 

know there are four in all!ó  Our children 

also learn the seasons of the church year.  

When I ask them what season is it, th ey 

respond, òEpiphany, the season of light 

because Jesus is the light of the world!ó   

 

They also know that the next season, 

which happens to be one of my favorites, 

is the season of Lent.  We will learn that 

Jesus died on the cross for us so that we 

may have eternal life with Him.  We will 

talk about giving up something for Lent to 

honor Jesus, but also about doing 

something extra, like helping with chores 

without being asked, sharing with friends 

and always being kind to others.   

 

During this time, our children will prepare 

for Easter by learning the Lordõs Prayer 

and making òprayer pretzelsó with Mr. 

Terry.  During Holy Week we will 

celebrate a childrenõs version of the 

Seder Meal, which is the ceremonial meal 

that Jesus shared with his disciples 

before  his death.  We will then learn how 

Jesus died on the cross to save us from 

our sins and will celebrate the true 

meaning of Easter as we talk about His 

resurrection.  

 

We are also looking forward to our annual 

òRead Across Americaó celebration in 

honor of D r. Seuss.  Our children are 

reading twenty minutes a day at home with 

parents and are also creating book 

projects to share with their classmates.   

 

If you think your child would like to join us 

for any of these fun events, please know 

that we offer open e nrollment throughout 

the year, so it is never too late to  join us!   



5 | P a g e 

 

For more information, please visit our 

website at www.learningarkpreschool.com  

or call the church office at 610 -767 -6884 

to set an appo intment to visit our 

preschool.  
 

Registration is now open for the 
2018/19 school year. 

 
If you would like to register your child for 

the 2018/19 school year, please visit our 

website at www.learningarkpreschool.com  

and download a registration form.   To 

access the form, go to tuition on the home 

page and then click on registration.  For 

more information, or to set an 

appointment to visit our preschool, please 

call the Church Office at 610-767 -6884.  

 
ULC Library Book Club  
By Barb Mahoney  
 

 
The book club will meet Sunday, March 18 
following the 9:00 AM service  to discuss  
The Book of Polly by Kathy Hepinstall.   
Willow Havens is ten years old and obsessed 
with the fear that her mother will  die. Her 
mother, Polly, is cantankerous, a take -no-
prisonersõ Southern woman. She lives to 
chase varmints, drink margaritas, and 

antagonize the neighbors.  She sticks out 
like a sore thumb among the young modern 
mothers of their small conventional Texas 
town. Polly was in her late fifties when 
Willow was born, so Willow knows sheõs 
here by accident, and her father died before 
she was born.  Her much older brother and 
sister are long grown and gone. Itõs just her 
and bigger -than -life Polly.   

Willow is despe rately hungry for clues to the 
family life, especially Pollyõs life pre-Willow. 
Why did she leave her hometown of Bethel, 
Louisiana, and vow never to return? Who is 
Garland Jones, her long -ago suitor who 
possibly killed a man? And will Polly be able 
to out run the Bear, the illness that finally 
puts her on a collision course with her past?  
Please join us, Sunday, March 18 
following the 9:00 AM service in the 
library,  to discuss bittersweet novel about 
this truly quirky family.  

 
óROOTô 

SOLUTIONS 
 

MALAYSIA 
 

On his parentsô large plot of land in 

north-western Malaysia, Haslan 

Chong  harvests a batch of ginger.  

The work is hard and tedious. 

Benson Yeoh, head of the Lutheran 

Church in Malaysiaôs (LCM) 

Orang Ash Committee says that 

this work signals to Haslan that his ñdream has finally 

come to pass.ò 
 

The Orang Ash, an indigenous people, have recently 

been left without access to land and traditional 

lifestyles due to government processes. 
 

In contrast, LCM is accompanying Orang Ash 

communities in several regions, working together to 

promote stability in their lives and enact changes that 

have a positive, sustainable impact. 
 

Harlan and his neighbors have been trained on 

sustainable agriculture allowing them to learn while 

earning a sufficient income for themselves and their 

families. 
 

With a no-interest loan from LCM, made possible by 

gifts to ELCA World Hunger , the Orang Ash look 

forward to harvesting 900 plants in their second patch 

of ginger. 
 

Your generosity has made the success of this project 

happen.  Thank you!  

 

http://www.learningarkpreschool.com/
http://www.learningarkpreschool.com/
http://www.kingofglorybillings.com/service/missionary-organizations/elca-world-hunger.html
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Parish Nurses 

By Jane Borbe  & Dottie Bealer  
 

6 WAYS THAT YOU CAN 

PREPARE TO "AGE WELL"  
 

1. Prevent falls. Falls are a big deal for older people 

ð they often result in fractures that can lead to 

disability, further health problems, or even death. 

Safety precautions are important, but so are exercises 

that can improve balance and strength. 

 

2. Consider your housing options. You might 

consider investigating naturally occurring retirement 

communities (NORCs). These neighborhoods and 

housing complexes aren't developed specifically to 

serve seniors ð and, in fact, tend to host a mix of ages 

ð but because they have plenty of coordinated care 

and support available, they are senior-friendly. 
 

3. Think ahead about how to get the help you may 

need. Meal preparation, transportation, home repair, 

housecleaning, and help with financial tasks such as 

paying bills might be hired out if you can afford it, or 

shared among friends and family. Elder services 

offered in your community might be another option. 
 

4. Plan for emergencies. Who would you call in an 

emergency? Is there someone who can check in on 

you regularly? What would you do if you fell and 

couldn't reach the phone? Keep emergency numbers 

near each phone or on speed dial. Carry a cellphone 

(preferably with large buttons and a bright screen), or 

consider investing in some type of personal alarm 

system. 
 

5. Write advance care directives. Advance care 

directives, such as a living will, durable power of 

attorney for health care, and health care proxy, allow 

you to explain the type of medical care you want if 

you're too sick, confused, or injured to voice your 

wishes. Every adult should have these documents. 

 

6. Adapt your home. Stairs, baths, and kitchens can 

present hazards for older people. Even if you don't 

need to make changes now, do an annual safety 

review so you can make necessary updates if your 

needs change. You're probably already doing a lot to 

ensure that you stay in good health and are able to 

enjoy your later years: eating right, exercising, getting 

checkups and screenings as recommended by your 

doctor. But it also makes sense to have some 

contingency plans for the bumps in the road that 

might occur. 

 

 
 

Northern Lehigh Food Bank Updateé 
In the past our congregation supplied yams to the food 

bank for approximately 300 families. The yams were 

part of a holiday distribution at Easter, Thanksgiving 

and Christmas. After many discussions with the food 

bank and social ministry, we decided to use the food 

bank funds to purchase hams, turkey, or chicken for 

the food bank distributions.  We are reaching out to 

our generous congregation to help feed the hungry. 

With approximately $5.00 to $10.00 in individual 

donations we are able to purchase meats that are more 

nourishing than the canned yams.  Please help us to 

continue this ministry.  Place your donations in an 

envelope marked ñNorthern Lehigh Food Bankò on it 

and social ministry will shop for and deliver the items 

to the Food Bank. 

1"½R :DKKNV %NS 1QNFQ@L is a program 

created to assist citizens in the ñgolden hourò 

of emergency care following a traffic accident 

when they may not be able to communicate 

their needs themselves.  By placing a yellow 

dot in the vehicleôs rear window first 

responders are alerted to check the glove 

compartment for the vital information to 

insure the medical assistance needed.   

 

This program is a cooperative effort among 

the PA Depts. of Transportation, Health & 

Aging, the PA State Police, the PA Turnpike 

Commission, First Responders and local law 

enforcement.  

Yellow Dot information packets will be 

shared by the Social Ministry Committee 

during the Fellowship Hour in the 

Gathering Space on Sunday, March 25. 
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Dear Union Lutheran Church Friends: 
 

I write to say thank you for 

the wonderful sendoff you 

gave me my last Sunday, 

January 28, at ULC.  All the 

well-wishes, cards, gifts, 

and the cake, made by Terry 

Hoffman, finished off a 

delightful time of good-

bye.   

 

In just 15 months with you I have made countless 

new friends, enjoyed incredible hospitality and 

generosity, and feasted on food fit for a king.  

 

Above all, we lived, laughed, learned, celebrated, 

cried, and worshiped together as Godôs people. I 

cannot fully express in words the depth of my 

appreciation for your great kindness to me and my 

family, and your patience, forgiveness, and love. I am 

in great debt to a Council that made difficult, but 

wise decisions, and to a staff that is the model for 

professionalism. It has been my privilege to work 

with all of you. 

 

As you look forward, I know that you face another 

time of transition and challenges, but Iôm confident 

that the Holy Spirit will be the bright light leading 

you into new ventures of faith.  The Lord has poured 

out upon you great blessing and giftedness of every 

kind and will never forsake you.  I will pray for you 

and ask only your prayers in return. 

 

Confident that our Lord will cause our paths to cross 

again, I lift my praise to God for you and all that you 

have given me.  And may the grace of our Lord Jesus 

Christ, the love of God and the fellowship of the Holy 

Spirit be with you always. 

 

                         Most sincerely, 

 
                         Pastor Swanson  

 

 

Youôre invited!  
 

Iôm a member of Fair Districts Pennsylvania, 

an offshoot of the League of Women Voters. 

I have rented the Family Life Center on 

Sunday, March 11 at 3 pm for an educational 

public meeting on gerrymandering. You 

mightôve seen this in the news recently, and 

wondered what it is and how it affects you.   

 

 
Mary Erdman of Fair Districts will present an 

interesting show on voting district lines, and 

explain ways to eliminate gerrymandering in 

the future. This is a non-political, non-

partisan discussion on good government. All 

ages are welcome. There will be refreshments 

and an opportunity to ask questions. Please 

join me. Call Dianne Gillikin at 610-704-

0998 with any questions.  

 

                                      Dianne Gillikin 
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To Our Office Volunteers 
 

Jane Borbe, Sally Crowe, Thomas Crowe,  Barbara  

Fung, David  Geiger,  Debbie Geiger, Linda 

Geissinger, Judy Gifford, Deb Grundstrom, Richard 

Handwerk, Don Hoffman, Patti Hoffman, Sandy 

Hoffman, Robert Krause, John Krisko, Marion Krisko, 

Ellen Miller, Kathy & Adam Parker, Shirley Rennolds, 

Stacey Rice, Richard Ruth, Art Schneck, Carol 

Schneck, Shirley Schneck, Barbara Spohn, Peggy 

Twardzik, Donald and Ruth Weaver. 

 

Bulletin & Flower 
Sponsors 

 

Each week, we ask people to 

sponsor Bulletins and flowers 

for the worship services.  Sign-

up lists are on the Gathering 

Space bulletin board for 2018.  Please sign-up on that 

list or call Cheryll Kosar for bulletins (610-261-

0242).  The cost for worship bulletins is $20.00, and 

childrenôs bulletins are $3.00. 

 

We also need sponsors for the worship flowers.  The 

cost per vase is $15.00.  Please sign-up on the bulletin 

board or call Linda Houser at 610-799-2396.  (Please 

note: after the worship services, ALL  of the vases of 

flowers will be delivered to homebound members 

of our congregation.)  Your Sponsorship may be 

paid when you sign-up or paid on the Sunday you are 

sponsoring.  Please use a pew envelope and indicate 

ñbulletin or flower sponsorò.  

 

 
 

 

 
 

Youth Group Fundraiser 
 

 
Springtime is flower time!! Flowers bring 
happiness and cheer for so many occasions.  

Planting in flower beds and planters for 

summer?   Donõt forget your veggie plants!   Take 

these tickets to Dan Schantz Greenhouse & Cut 

Flower Outlet (Lehigh St. & I -78)  
 

 
 

For any $10 or more purchase Dan Schantz will 

donate $2.00 to our Youth Group!!  You may use 

2 tickets/visit and make multipl e visits until 

December 31, 2018 . More tickets available on 
the table in the Gathering Space.  Thanks for 

making our Youth Ministries ð BLOSSOM!!!!!!!!  

From The Church Officeé 

If you are going away for an extended period 

of time, please contact the Church Office.  We 

will gladly hold your church mail for you until 

you return or send it to you if   you have a 

temporary address. 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
 

Calling all those who knit or crochet! 
Please join us on Tuesday, March 13 at 6:45 
PM in Room 201.  We look forward to seeing 
you, as we continue this important ministry of 
making scarves, shawls and baby blankets.   
For more information, please contact Carolyn 
Bottjer, 610-395-6867.   

 
 
 

 
Sunday Morning Fellowship 

Your Help Is Needed!!! 
Volunteers are needed to host our Sunday 

Morning Fellowship.  All you need to do is set up 

coffee, tea, and cold drinks, and clean up 

afterwards.  The Fellowship Committee will 

provide cookies.  If you are interested, please sign-

up on the bulletin board or call the church office.  

Your help will be greatly appreciated! 
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